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TRANSPORTATION FROM THE GROUND UP




February 2, 2007

Dennis Devany

Office of Airline Analysis

Office of the Secretary

U.S. Department of Transportation

400 7th Street, S.W.

Washington, D.C.  20590

Dear Dennis:

Order 2007-1-6 bifurcated response periods for the rate setting.  The 20 day period for challenges to the mathematical integrity of the proposed rates has past.  The Answers of the Consolidated Seaplane Carriers and the Postal Service addressed rate making policy or procedure and not the mathematics of the Order.  In its Reply filed today in the docket, the Seaplane Carriers note that as there has been no challenge to the mathematics, the proposed rates should be put into effect ASAP.

The 30 day response period is for challenges to rate making procedural or philosophy questions.  The seaplane carriers filed because there was unanimity on the topics and there was no need to hold back.  I have been working with the Part 135 wheel plane carriers as well.  While there is strong interest in filing a procedural response by the carriers I have contacted, I still have not heard from over 70% of the carriers I have addressed.  The primary reason is that many of the key decisionmakers at the carriers take vacation (usually outside of Alaska) at this time of year.

As you know, the Alaska Air Carriers Association Convention begin on February 13 with seminars by the U.S. Postal Service and the B.T.S..  This is the single event of the year when nearly all airline managers are in one place at one time.  I request that the response date for procedural issues be extended until Monday, February 19, 2007.  This is an 11 day extension of the current deadline.  The 15 day response period would continue in place.  I could accept Friday, February 16, which would be an 8 day extension, but I use the weekend to do error checking at leisure and make last minute contacts as needed.  I have served a copy of this letter upon all persons on the official service list for docket 14694.

Respectfully submitted,

Hank Myers 
PO Box 7341, Bellevue, WA 98008-1341 – 425-641-8243 (office) – 425-649-0904 (fax) – hank@mtcworld.com

